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At around 11:50 a.m., Downey Police Officers responded to a local motel on 
Firestone Blvd. to investigate a robbery.  As a precautionary measure only, an 
elementary school adjacent to the motel was placed on lockdown.  Westbound 
traffic lanes of Firestone Blvd. between Newville and Woodruff were closed while 
officers searched for any possible suspects.  Traffic lanes have since been re-
opened and the school lockdown lifted. 
 
Downey Police Detectives are currently investigating. 
 
Press inquiries may be directed to Sergeant Dwayne Cooper at (562) 904-2340 or 
Lieutenant Mark McDaniel at (562) 904-2370. 

   
 


